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REMINDER 

CANTEEN IS CLOSED ON THE NEXT  

TWO TUESDAYS  (7th & 14th December). 

COULD YOU PLEASE MAKE SURE YOUR 
CHILDREN BRING THEIR LUNCH  

ON THESE DAYS. 

 

School Photos 

Our school photos are being sent home today.   

 

Christmas Stall 

The P & C will be holding their annual   Christ-

mas Stall on Thursday 9th December.  Please 

check P & C news for more details. 

 

County Fair 

The County Fair will be held on Friday 10th 

December.  If you would like your child  to  

participate don’t forget to send your $3 to 

school.  This money will be converted into $50 

worth of County Fair cash  to spend at the stalls 

on the day—so they won’t need to bring any 

extra real money on the day. 

 

Citizenship Awards 

Congratulations to: 

Taylor Lepre Level 6 

Genesis Octaviano Level 13 

Mitchell Scott Level 10 

 

Class Item 

There will be no assembly next Monday as the 

school    will   be   having a    rehearsal for pres-

entation night. 

 

Regards,   

Reports 

Please make sure you check your 

child’s bag on Monday as we are 

sending home their end of year 

school report.   

Thank you to all the teachers for all 

their hard work writing these.  I am 

sure you will be impressed by the 

quality of comments this year. 

 

Presentation Night 

Our Presentation night will be held 

on    Tuesday   of  next      week   (7th 

December).  Please make sure that 

you are in the school hall before 

6.30pm as we would like to start on 

time. 

 

Year 6 Farewell 

This event will   be held  at   the    

Goulburn  Soldiers Club   on 

Wednesday 8th December and will  

Start at 6.30pm.  We hope all the chil-

dren and their parents have a lovely 

evening. 

 

End of Year Movie Excursion  

(Yrs 3-6) 

Notes were sent home on Monday.  If 

you wish your child to attend, please 

fill out the note and return it and the 

cost of $10 as soon as possible. 

If you have misplaced this note you 

can download a copy from our web-

site. 

 

Dates to Remember Dates to Remember Dates to Remember Dates to Remember     
    

7th December: 

Presentation Evening   

(6.30pm start) 

 

8th December: 

Year 6 Farewell Dinner 

(6.30pm) 

    

9th December: 

Christmas Stall 

 

10th December: 

County Fair 

 

15th December: 

Last Day of School for     

Students    
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We have reached that very busy time of the 
year with lots of things to remember. 

County Fair—please bring your $3 so that you 
can enjoy the fun. 

We need all Home-Readers returned to 
school by Friday this week.  Please check and 
see if you have any books at home. 

What’s happening in Group K/1SMWhat’s happening in Group K/1SMWhat’s happening in Group K/1SMWhat’s happening in Group K/1SM    

We have been practising our recorder tunes to play 
at the end of the year.  Everyone is very sad that Mrs 
Cassidy cannot teach us anymore but we are grate-
ful that she encouraged us to start to play. 

All library books and readers will be collected this 
week, so look hard so all books are returned. 

 

This week in 3H we have been 
continuing to practice our times 
tables.  It is good to see students 
improving on our speed tests.   

Congratulations on your lovely  
behaviour while we were at swim-
ming.   

Don’t forget to bring in notes for 
our end of year movie and return 
any library books and home read-
ers. 

Year 4 were given an excursion 
note for our end of year movie.  
Please return as soon as possible.   

This the last week for homework. 

We are continuing with division 
and skip counting.   

There is no library for the rest of 
the term.  All library books will 
need to be returned by next week. 

We are finishing off a few 
outstanding tasks this week.   

We are still  working  on  
Angles and aim to finish our 
dram a script  ready  for  
recording. 

Well done to the students 
who gave their speeches in 
assembly. 

Homework is still going 
home, so make sure you do 
this and hand it in on Friday. 

We are busily finishing off work and prepar-
ing for the County Fair and our Graduation 
Dinner.  

 All Year 6 parents are asked to sign the 
behaviour letter that was sent home and 
return it to Mrs Copland. 

 

The annual County Fair is on again. Year 6 
ask  all children to pay $3 to class teachers 
as soon as possible.   

Each child will receive $50 in “County Fair 
Cash”  to spend at our stalls.   

The fair will be held in the school hall at 
2pm on Friday 10th December.  So be 
quick and get your $3 to your teacher. 

 

Congratulations Year  5 Congratulations to  

Friday Karbehl and Chris Marks 

What’s happening in Group 1/2MWhat’s happening in Group 1/2MWhat’s happening in Group 1/2MWhat’s happening in Group 1/2M    

What’s happening in Group 3HWhat’s happening in Group 3HWhat’s happening in Group 3HWhat’s happening in Group 3H    What’s happening in Group 4MWhat’s happening in Group 4MWhat’s happening in Group 4MWhat’s happening in Group 4M    

What’s happening in Group 5LWhat’s happening in Group 5LWhat’s happening in Group 5LWhat’s happening in Group 5L    

What’s happening in the LibraryWhat’s happening in the LibraryWhat’s happening in the LibraryWhat’s happening in the Library    

What’s happening in Group 6CWhat’s happening in Group 6CWhat’s happening in Group 6CWhat’s happening in Group 6C    

Borrowing has finished for the 
year and we would appreciate the 
early return of all loans.  Stock-
taking is underway. 

Congratulations to Heather 
Davey,  James Byrne,  Layla 
Cambourne, Rebecca Torrance 
and   Samantha   Kulig   who  
presented excellent speeches in 
our Public Speaking Competition 
on Monday. 



Week 8 

P and C NewsP and C NewsP and C NewsP and C News    
Canteen Roster Canteen Roster Canteen Roster Canteen Roster     

Thursday  2nd DecemberThursday  2nd DecemberThursday  2nd DecemberThursday  2nd December    

Tanya + KerriTanya + KerriTanya + KerriTanya + Kerri    

    

Friday 3rd DecemberFriday 3rd DecemberFriday 3rd DecemberFriday 3rd December    

Tanya + Helper NeededTanya + Helper NeededTanya + Helper NeededTanya + Helper Needed    

    

Monday 6th DecemberMonday 6th DecemberMonday 6th DecemberMonday 6th December    

Paula  & StaceyPaula  & StaceyPaula  & StaceyPaula  & Stacey    

    

Tuesday 7th DecemberTuesday 7th DecemberTuesday 7th DecemberTuesday 7th December    

CANTEEN CLOSEDCANTEEN CLOSEDCANTEEN CLOSEDCANTEEN CLOSED    

    

Wednesday 8th DecemberWednesday 8th DecemberWednesday 8th DecemberWednesday 8th December    

Tanya & LouiseTanya & LouiseTanya & LouiseTanya & Louise    

    

Thursday 9th DecemberThursday 9th DecemberThursday 9th DecemberThursday 9th December    

CANTEEN CLOSEDCANTEEN CLOSEDCANTEEN CLOSEDCANTEEN CLOSED    

    

Friday 10th DecemberFriday 10th DecemberFriday 10th DecemberFriday 10th December    

Tanya + Helper NeededTanya + Helper NeededTanya + Helper NeededTanya + Helper Needed    

Canteen News 

Please check when ordering lunch items at the canteen as we are coming to the end 
of the year all items will not be available. 

If anyone is available to help in the canteen over the first couple of weeks next year 
could you please let Tanya know.  You can see her in the canteen or contact her on 
0405 088 308. 

 

Christmas Raffle 

I hope everyone is out there selling their raffle tickets they received last week.  Please 
remember even if you don’t sell your tickets you need to return them.  All books and 
money need to be returned to school by Monday 6th December.  All the money raised 
will be going to help pay for our school’s new PA System which will be installed over 
the upcoming holidays. 

 

We are still in need of items for our raffle and if you would like to donate it is not too 
late.  Donations may be left at the office or canteen.   We are after items such as   
groceries, toys, books, Christmas items and instant scratchie tickets. 

 

Christmas Stall 

We will be holding our annual Christmas stall on Thursday 9th December.  The stall is 
for the children, it gives them an opportunity to buy a   Christmas present  for the 
members of their family.  Presents range  from $1-$6 and there will also be s small 
range of cards for sale for 50c. 

We will require volunteers to help on the stall.  If you can help, even for just a bit, 
please fill in the coupon in the newsletter.  The stall will run from 9.30am to about 
12noon. 

CHILDREN ARE NOT TO BRING MONEY TO SCHOOL FOR THE CHRISTMAS 
STALL UNTIL THE DAY OF THE STALL FRIDAY 10TH DECEMBER.  

 

 Southerly Buster 

Red Party Day  

The P & C and the canteen will be hosting a lunch day for all the children and family members of our school on Monday 
13th December.  You are encouraged to come and have lunch with your child/children between 12pm and 12.45pm. 

The canteen will be having a sausage sizzle and various other items for sale on the day, or you could bring your own lunch 
is you wish.  The children will be asked to wear something red on the day and bring a gold coin donation.  All money 
raised on the day will help in keeping our canteen operating next year. 

SAUSAGE SIZZLE $1,  CAKES $1, TEA/COFFEE $2, DRINKS $1-$2, ICE-CREAM $1.50, LOLLIES 20c-$1 

 

 

 

 

 

SWIM 

 

SCHOOL 

Christmas  Stall Helpers 

I am able to help on the Christmas Stall on Thursday  

9th December from: 

  � 9.30am—10.30am 

  �  11.00am—12.00pm 

Name: ________________________________ 

Child’s Name: _________________________ 

Class: _____________________ 



 


